

## 2017-0043487POGibb

## Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP Minister of State for School Standards

Sanctuary Buildings, 20 Great Smith Street, Westminster, London, SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Mr Peter Ransom Chair of Council The Mathematical Association 259 London Road Leicester LE2 3BE

✓ September 2017

Dear Mr Ransom,

Thank you for your letter of 22 August, addressed to the Secretary of State, on behalf of the Association of Teachers of Mathematics and The Mathematical Association, regarding Underground Mathematics. I am replying as the Minister of State for School Standards.

Underground Mathematics was funded by the Department as a five year project, and will conclude at the end of September as planned. We recognise that the project's resources have been well received by schools, and we have ensured that they will remain available to access online when the project ends. We are continuing to fund a range of initiatives, including the Further Mathematics Support Programme and our network of 35 Maths Hubs, to encourage more young people to study mathematics. Our rigorous, new mathematics GCSEs and A levels match the best in the world and will equip young people with the knowledge and skills they need to succeed in the future.

Following the publication of the review of mathematics by Sir Adrian Smith in July 2017, we have announced a £16 million Level 3 Mathematics Support Programme. This will improve the quality and capacity of post-16 mathematics provision, including supporting teachers in schools and colleges to teach AS and A level mathematics, AS and A level further mathematics, and core mathematics.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Nich libb